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Lincoln High School Mission 

To develop the skills and character to achieve success! 



WELCOME TO LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL 
 

Welcome to Lincoln High School! With more than 50 clubs and 26 sports teams, there is a wide 
variety of programs to fit your interests. In addition, there’s always the possibility of creating a new 
organization.  Whether your passion is art, music, theater, health, business, or even just getting 
to know others, Lincoln has something for you. Being involved in extracurriculars can help you 
build leadership skills, friendships, new passions, and open the doors to opportunities you didn’t 
know existed. Most importantly, you’ll make memories that will last you a lifetime. So, I encourage 
you to pursue your interests and try something new! You never know what you might discover. 

 

  Paige Khang, Student Council President 2023-24 
 

It is my greatest pleasure to welcome you, our new students, to Lincoln High School, home of the 
Red Raiders. Our building is home to over 1,375 students in grades nine through twelve and 
approximately 170 staff members. At all hours of the day and night, the building is alive and the hub 
of activity with the sounds of students, faculty, and staff working, playing, participating in educational 
activities, athletic events, and performances in the fine arts. 
 
The mission of LHS is to assist you in developing the skills and attributes necessary for you to 
succeed in your personal and professional life achieving excellence in academics, relationships, and 
citizenship. Our teachers will teach to the best of their ability every day to assist you on your path 
toward greatness. Our curriculum will be rigorous offering you a world class education. We 
promote and will develop character excellence. Our LHS P.R.I.D.E. (Personal Responsibility In 
Developing Excellence) program is a home-grown, staff run initiative to recognize students making 
wise behavioral choices on a consistent basis and work with students who struggle. We recognize 
that we are all Red Raiders. 
 
Our hope is that the next four years are engaging, meaningful, and exciting. We believe that all 
students can learn and look forward to each day with optimism and enthusiasm. Best wishes on a 
successful high school experience. Make your mark upon Lincoln High School! 

 
Ronald Rasmussen, Principal 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bloodstone 
Bloodstone, Lincoln High School's literary/art journal, is published each spring. Submissions are accepted by the 
student editors and advisors throughout the school year. Because the writing and art will be collected until 
January, students interested in Bloodstone should bring their work to the advisors as early in the school year as 
possible. The advisors to contact are Mr. Jensen or Ms. Reetz for prose and poetry, Ms. Rice for 3D, Fibers 
and Graphic Design, and Ms. Kleman for 2D and all types of photography. This publication includes many 
literary and art forms, including poems, short stories, two- and three-dimensional art, photography, and fibers. 
Bloodstone is entered in national competitions and is always extremely competitive. 

Bucket Bombers 
Bucket Bombers is open to all students that have an interest in intramural basketball. Students create teams 
to play against other student and faculty teams on Sunday afternoons. The games are very exciting and a lot 
of fun, especially during tournament time. See Mr. Daliege if interested in becoming part of this fun-filled club. 
Fee - $25.00 

   Calligraphy 
Bring back pride in writing well. We will explore different types of writing, practice, encourage, and perhaps 
complete a group project or two each year. See Mrs. Russell if interested. 

 

Cheer & Dance Team 
The season begins in August and ends in March. This team performs at multiple sports home games 
including Football and Basketball, as well as competing across the state. Tryouts are in the spring and in the 
new school year as needed. For more information contact Coach Mattheis or the athletic office. 

Cool 2 Be Kind 
Cool 2 Be Kind members have a mission to create a positive, supportive environment in our school, district, 
and community. Our group meets twice a month before school and one RPT per month (and as needed for 
special projects. We are a unique high school club, and members have many opportunities for volunteering. 
As a result, members have excellent experiences to reference in resumes and applications. One of our main 
projects includes welcoming new students--delivering positive messages/treats to RPTs and hosting one 
lunch each trimester for our members to interact with new students, foreign exchange students, and one 
another. Our members plan and conduct Random Acts of Kindness and other recognitions (e.g., appreciating 
food service staff and custodians) each month. Toward the end of the year, we work with counselors and 
community resources for Mental Health Week, which leads into our “Rise to Remember” variety show event at 
the PAC. Our group is open to any student who would like to help in our mission of making LHS and our 
community a better place to be. Students who are interested can check us out on social media and email an 
advisor to be added to our club Canvas course, which houses all agendas, announcements, and sign-ups for 
events. The co-advisors are Ms. Kozlowski, Mr. Brummond, and Ms. Hartley. 



DECA 
DECA is a career and technical student organization that prepares emerging leaders and entrepreneurs in 
marketing, finance, hospitality and management in high schools and colleges around the globe. DECA is 
a rewarding and exciting organization that offers students many opportunities to develop future career 
skills.  Members participate in leadership labs, district, state, and international competitions, community 
service events, field trips, and several social activities. DECA members take field trips to Lambeau Field 
for a stadium tour, Miller Park for a stadium tour and baseball game, various Wisconsin Dells attractions 
for leadership labs, the Grand Geneva Resort and Spa in Lake Geneva for the State Career Development 
Conference, and cities such as Orlando, Anaheim, Nashville, and Atlanta for the International Career 
Development Conference. DECA members are also responsible for Raider Card sales, a Pumpkin Painting 
and Pizza Party, Trick-or-Can on Halloween for the local food pantry, Sportainment Night, the Dodgeball 
Classic, and various other community service projects. DECA is open to everyone and is an extension of 
both Marketing and Business Education classes offered at Lincoln High School. DECA can help you set 
goals, enhance leadership skills, compete successfully, problem-solve, find a career direction, and build a 
large social network. It will be useful on the job now and in the years to come. DECA advisors include Mrs. 
Tessmer and Mr. Davis. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact them or follow us on social 
media at Facebook: Rapids DECA, Instagram: Rapids DECA, Twitter: @LHSMARKETING.  
Fee - $18.00 or sell 6 Raider Cards 

   Educators Rising 
Educators Rising is for any student who has an interest in becoming a teacher. The main purpose is to help 
students develop key skills, knowledge, and experiences to become a great teacher. Participants participate 
in job shadowing experiences, volunteer for opportunities such as “Stuff the Bus” and meet with teachers 
throughout the school district. Educators Rising provides opportunities for students to plan and implement 
projects and gain recognition in events at local, state, and national level. This is an excellent way to get an 
“inside look” into what it is like to be a teacher. For more information contact Ms. DeVries-Polman.  
National Level Fee - $10.00  
 

ESports 
Do you like to play video games? Sign up to play on a competitive team and compete against other high 
schools. Students play at their own home and get together once a month to celebrate how the teams are 
doing and discuss future goals. See Mr. Klonowski to sign up and get more information. 

 

FCCLA (Family, Career, and Community Leaders of America) 

FCCLA is available to any student currently enrolled in a Family and Consumer Sciences (FCS) course or 
has completed an FCS course. FCCLA focuses on individual, team, and/or chapter activities related to 
community service, FCS coursework, and career preparation. FCCLA provides several opportunities for 
students to plan projects and gain recognition with competitive events. Involvement in FCCLA offers 
members the opportunity to expand their leadership potential and develop skills necessary in 21st century 
families, communities, and workplaces. Students have the opportunity to attend leadership training 
workshops, travel, explore careers, and have fun learning. The advisors are Ms. Engel and Mrs. DeVries- 
Polman. Fee - $30.00 (subject to change) 

 

FFA 

FFA is a Career and Technical Organization (CTSO) open to all students and provides 
opportunities in leadership development, travel, work experience, and employment 
opportunities to students enrolled in agriculture classes. FFA activities and award programs 
complement instruction in Agriculture Education by giving students practical experience in 
the application of agricultural skills and knowledge gained in class. All agriculture students 
are encouraged to participate in FFA activities throughout the course of the calendar year. 
The Advisor is Mr. Radtke. Fee - $20.00 



 

Figure Skating Team 
The LHS Figure Skating Team meets from October - March. All levels of skaters are welcome to join! We skate 
at the South Wood County Recreation Center each week. We compete at four competitions in Wisconsin 
November - March and perform in the Wisconsin Rapids Figure Skating Club Ice Show in March. All fees are 
the responsibility of the individual skater. For more information, contact Coach Kayla Kopacz or Coach Jessie 
Hoelzlhammer. Fee - $75.00 

Flannel Friday 
Flannel Club is an organization open to all students at LHS, grades 9-12. Our vision is to fulfill dreams 
through the comfort of flannel, while volunteering within the delightful Wisconsin Rapids community. Flannel 
Club members wear flannels on Fridays and meet to discuss ways to volunteer and support community and 
school initiatives. Everyone is welcome to join Flannel Club! Club advisors are Mr. Kostuchowski and Ms. 
VanAsten. 

Floss Club 
The Floss Club is essentially a nonsense time for those who practice (or wish to practice) 
oral hygiene. We meet on Tuesdays in the winter for 10 minutes, beginning at exactly 
2:57 p.m. Topics have included "Tooth Fairy: Myth or Magic?", and alternative flossing 
methods. After all, "You're at a loss, unless you floss." Mr. Gawlitta is the advisor of this 
fun, unique club that is now ten-time state champions (granted we are the only Floss Club 
anywhere that we are aware of). 

Forensics 
The forensics program provides you with the opportunity to develop and improve your public speaking skills. 
This is an opportunity to become a skillful public speaker. In addition, the individual who can communicate 
well often has a distinct advantage over the less well-trained speaker in many areas of society. Participation 
in forensics allows students to increase confidence in the ability to express your ideas clearly to people and 
the experience may be a part of your future resume and school records. Future employers will be impressed 
with your solid speaking ability and the commitment to an extracurricular activity which builds real-life skills. 
There are a total of fifteen categories from which to choose. You may choose the type of speaking that suits 
you best. There are four speaking contests: an invitational, sub-district, district, and lastly, the state contest in 
Madison. Speakers competing at the district and state levels will be awarded medals. Practice revolves 
around your schedules and is flexible. For more information see Mr. Krommenakker. 

 

French Club 
Salut! The French Club does many things, but number one is having fun in French. We 
plan for the summer trip to France, as well as going to the French café at UW- Madison. 
We explore many cultural ethnic cuisines, play around the world games, improve 
language skills, and do community outreach. Students get coaching for French forensics 
and a national French test while having fun and speaking French. Most importantly, 
you will have the opportunity to engage with Global Cultures, Communities, and the 
environment. All international students will be strongly encouraged to come find a refuge 
in this club. Newcomers are always welcome. See Madame Horvath if interested. 
Merci beaucoup! 



French National Honor Society 
The Société Honoraire de Français aims to stimulate interest in the study of French, to promote high 
standards of scholarship, to reward scholastic achievements, to create enthusiasm for and an 
understanding of Francophone cultures, and to promote international friendship. Our Lincoln High Lincoln 
chapter was formed in 2022, so we are in the early stages. This year we have grown to celebrate 11 students 
who have met the national standards of an “A” average in French every reporting period, service, 
engagement in French activities, and have honorable character. The Local/State/ International due is 
$20.00. For more information see Madame Horvath. 

  Gaming Club 
A club where students can discuss and play games you love with other students that share the same 
interests. Some groups that already get together play various video games, Yu-Gi-Oh and Dungeons and 
Dragons. Come and join them or start a new game group. There is a $10.00 fee that goes towards providing 
snacks at each meeting. You can get more information by contacting Mr. Dally. 
 

German Club 
German Club is another way to explore the cultures of other nations. We offer an array of cultural activities 
such as the eating of German food or watching German movies. The organization visits centers of German 
culture such as a typical German Christmas market and restaurants. Activities also include community 
volunteering, annual fund-raising events and social opportunities. See Mrs. Mancheski for more 
information. 

 

GSA 
The Gender-Sexuality Alliance is a club that is open to all students and dedicated to making 
Lincoln a safe and diverse environment. It sponsors school-wide activities such as Solidarity 
Week, educates peers to be more accepting of ALL students, and creates a safe zone for 

members. This group meets weekly for discussion, planning, and games. The club’s advisor is Mr. Bates. 

History Club 
History Club explores past and present issues impacting human civilization. Student input and interests 
determine the activities and programs that are planned. Whether it is a history vs. Hollywood discussion of a 
movie or understanding local, national, or global issues, all students and staff are welcome to participate. 
The club advisor is Mr. Reaves. 

 

HOSA 
Future Health Professionals is a global student-led organization that provides leadership development, 
motivation, and recognition. Students enrolled in health science classes and biomedical science programs or 
who have interests in pursuing careers in health professions can join HOSA. HOSA is 100% health 
care! Members build confidence in their own ability to develop skills that will lead to successful employment in 
the field of healthcare.  The organization's advisor is Mrs. Jarosinski.  
Local/State/International dues - $30.00 
 
 

KEY Club 
KEY Club is a student led club that focuses on serving people within our community and the 
world through volunteer service. The club is affiliated with the international organization 
Kiwanis International. If you are a high school student and want to benefit from the rewards 
of helping others, serving your school, and making your community a better place in which to 
live, then this is your club. If you are interested in joining this club, contact Mr. Daliege.  
Fee - $11.00 



LHS Theatre Department 
The Theatre Department teaches commitment, diligence, and respect to students who are passionate among 
the various aspects of theatre both in and out of the classroom. We focus on 21st century skills to build life 
skills, employability skills and social emotional learning skills. As a department, we aim to attend non LHS 
shows, attend the State Theatre Festival in November, help teach at Musical Boot Camp, help any Thespian 
Troupe sponsored event, and attend the Annual Teddy Awards. New members are welcome throughout the 
year and can audition or join our production season of two plays and a spring musical. Participation in this 
department and classes lead to Thespian membership. Fees may come with theatre apparel, costumes, 
shoes, or makeup in any production. Head Theatre Director: Sara Danke, Assistant Theatre Director: Dan 
Krommenakker 
 

Letterwinners 
If you have earned your varsity letter - you can go one step further! Join the Letterwinners Club! The only 
qualification is that you must have earned your letter. The Letterwinners Club sells concessions at our home 
winter sporting events to raise money for various athletic and school needs. The club is fun and will help you 
meet people with some of the same interests as you. It teaches you responsibility and how to make popcorn! 
Anyone interested can contact the Assistant Athletic Director, Scout Gerndt. 

LHS Live Stream Team 
The LHS LiveStream Team is active in many areas of media production.  The team oversees the 
RapidsTV.org website, manages the Live Stream Broadcast Studio and Control Room, operates the 
Daktronics Video displays at South Wood County Stadium and LHS Fieldhouse, and broadcasts live 
streams events for Lincoln High School and the Wisconsin Rapids School District. Team members have 
opportunities to record live events, work on graphic designs and overlays for broadcast, operate and control 
audio/visual (A/V) equipment for both broadcast and the South Wood County Stadium video board, and 
provide commentary for sporting events. No previous experience is necessary-- just an eagerness to learn 
and become skilled in A/V media productions. Feel free to contact Mr. Huglen in Room 229 if you are 
interested in learning more about joining the team. 

 

Link Crew 
Leadership Development 
This two-day curriculum delivered by “Link Crew” trained educators, students will be immersed in activities 
designed to build leadership skills which will benefit them in high school and beyond. Specifically, students 
will be trained in team building activities, cooperative skill development and effective discussion strategies. 
This is open to all juniors and seniors in the 2023-24 school year who are eager to increase their capacity as 
leaders, motivators, role models, and teachers. See Mr. Thayer or Ms. Powers if interested. 

 

Link Crew Orientation 
This course is for all freshmen and will take place on August 24, 2023 from 8:00 – 11:30 a.m. Link Crew is 
designed to link freshmen with successful upperclassmen with the intention of creating a positive and 
cohesive school culture. Through the implementation of energetic and purposefully designed activities, 
students will experience a curriculum rich in team and individual skill development. Students will leave this 
course more prepared to have a successful high school experience while obtaining skills which promote 
post-secondary college and career readiness. See Mr. Thayer or Ms. Powers for more information. 

 

Math League 
The Math League is composed of students who are interested in mathematical 
competitions. There are three meets in Stevens Point, but for students to go, they 
must qualify on pre-tests that LHS math teachers give. Those who score the highest 
on these pre-tests will qualify to take part in the regional tests at UWSP. Anyone 
who participated in at least one of the three meets will receive an award. This club 
gives students who like math a chance to meet others with the same interests. If you 
are interested, be sure to talk to your math teacher or Mr. Duerr. 



 

Mock Trial 
Mock trial is an extracurricular activity where students perform the role of an 
attorney or witness in a hypothetical court case. Students prepare the case from 
both the plaintiff and the defense perspectives. The mock trial team competes in 
the regional tournament at a courthouse in February against other mock trial teams 
from Central Wisconsin and can even earn a trip to state in March. Teams range 
from six to 12 people. Mock trial provides students a great experience with the law, 
especially in the courtroom setting. In addition to learning about the law, students 

will also improve their critical thinking, speaking, and performance skills. The season starts in October with 
weekly after school meetings. See Mrs. Hepp with questions. 
 

   Mountain Bike Club 
Do you enjoy biking? Do you like the outdoors? Whether you are looking to improve your technique or just  out 
for the fun of it, the Mountain Bike Club is for you! Our "season" begins in the spring, meeting weekly at local 
mountain bike trails. All levels of riders are welcome. See Mr. Bertagnoli for more information. 

 

Multicultural Club: 
We wish to promote the awareness, tolerance, understanding, and appreciation of the diverse cultures 
amongst us. There will be monthly meetings and the club is open to all students and staff. Please see Mrs. 
Torres or a World Language teacher if you are interested in joining! 

Music Department 
The Lincoln Music Department has a host of co-curricular groups that meet outside the school day and give 
dozens of performances at school and throughout the community. These include Mariachi Band, Fiddle 
Squad, Chamber Players, Acapella Choir, Chamber Singers/Vocal Jazz, Men’s Choir, Pep Band, Marching 
Band, Drumline, Jazz Ensemble, and Pit Orchestra. Memberships in these groups are open to students 
who are currently enrolled in music department performance classes. Contact Ms. Marten (orchestra), Ms. 
Stoffel (choir), or Ms. Olson (band) for more information. 

 

National Art Honor Society 
The National Art Honor Society is a co-curricular organization that grows out of the 
visual arts department. It is designed for the student that is seriously interested in the 
arts. The organization participates in statewide competition, is involved with a variety 
of artistic school service projects, and engages in an active program outside of the 
boundaries of the art classroom. The group will also be involved with fund raising 
activities. This active organization is advised by Ms. Rice. 

 

National Honor Society 
The National Honor Society is an organization for juniors and seniors that recognizes students who have 
excelled in the areas of academics, service, leadership, and character. Students who maintain a minimum 
3.5 cumulative GPA by the end of term 2 of their sophomore year will be notified and asked to submit further 
information to be considered for membership. A faculty committee will then determine membership status by 
reviewing the submissions to determine eligibility based on service, leadership, and character. Please 
contact Ms. Moyer for further information. 

 

Native American Youth Leadership 
The Wisconsin Rapids Native American Youth Club is a student organization that aims to meet the needs of 
all Native American students through the sharing of culture, heritage, and academic support. The club 
provides a source of friendship and camaraderie for everyone involved. 



Power Club/Power Lifting 
The LHS Power Club is an excellent chance for boys and girls of all abilities to get involved, increase their 
strength, and develop their self-confidence. Power Club offers something for every level of lifter. The 
beginning lifter will be taken through and shown how to perform all lifts correctly. For those who have already 
done some lifting, the club offers the opportunity to advance in your strength, technique and lifting skills with 
the advanced Olympic lifts. This club is active during the winter season (Nov-Feb) and attends other sporting 
events as a group. Contact Coach Biolo to get involved. 

 

PSAC 
Do you want to have a voice in the happenings of LHS? If so, the Principal’s Student Advisory Council may 
interest you! The students selected to this Council meet with LHS Principal, Mr. Rasmussen, on a regular 
basis throughout the school year. Freshmen, sophomores, juniors, and seniors equally have a chance to talk 
and discuss issues affecting students at Lincoln. The students express various points of view that are taken 
into consideration when decisions are made that affect the entire school. Applications are available at 

schedule pick up and during the first week of school. 
 

Ski and Snowboard Club 
Join the Ski and Snowboard Club and take part in some winter adventures with your friends. The Ski and 
Snowboard Club takes five trips to Granite Peak per year. The club meets once in the fall for planning 
purposes prior to our trips. See Mr. Bertagnoli or Ms. Thomas if interested in becoming part of this fun-filled 
club. 

SkillsUSA 
SkillsUSA is an organization of students who increase their skills in welding, 
woodworking, small engines, automotive technology, electronics, CAD, computers, and 
various other activities centered on technology. These skills are refined through hands- 
on competitions at the state and national level. Students involved in SkillsUSA also gain 
leadership traits and the privilege of using the technology education labs once a month to 
work on these various skills. Contact any Technology Education teacher to find out more 
about SkillsUSA and how to join this distinguished club or see Mr. Klonowski or Mr. Bores 
for more information. Fee - $20.00 

 

Stage Tech Academy 
Have you ever been to an event and noticed people behind an audio mixing console or  lighting control board? 
You know, those things with all the buttons and flashy lights? Have you ever noticed people wearing all black 
running around backstage? Welcome to Stage Tech Academy. Not everyone wants to be in the limelight, 
and that's ok! There is a huge need for people who work “behind the scenes.” Believe it or not, it is often the 
people you don't see who are responsible for a successful show. In this club, we work as a team to make 
every event a success. If you have an interest in music, theater, sound, lights, video, or event production, this 
is a club for you! The club will meet as needed to perform a variety of duties associated with the events held 
at the Performing Arts Center and Lincoln High School. There is something for everyone, so give it a try and 
find your niche! See Mr. Brittnacher for more information. 



Student Council 
Student Council is the student governing body of LHS. Members are elected to represent the student 
population, and all are encouraged to run. Each class has a president and up to ten elected 
representatives. Student council members are instrumental in organizing and executing school spirit and 
service activities, including Homecoming and Fire on Ice. The leadership experience you will acquire from 
organizing these activities can be applied to all you do. Attendance at state and regional conferences will 
open your eyes to new horizons. Ms. Hepp and Ms. VanAsten are the advisors to this group. 

Thespian Troupe 525 
LHS has had this international honors society for theatre since 1942. The Thespian Troupe #525 consists of 
officers and initiated members who plan and hold events that all LHS students may attend. Such events 
would include the Welcome Soiree at the beginning of the year, the annual Musical Boot Camp for our 
students to teach younger students various workshops from our current musical, and the organization of the 
Annual Teddy Awards, and Thespian Initiation in May. This troupe meets once a month. Co-Advisers: Ms. 
Danke & Mr. Krommenakker.  Fee - $20.00 

 

Tri-M Music Honor Society 
The Tri-M Music Honor Society is a National Association for Music Education program that recognizes 
outstanding music students. Tri-M activities increase students’ school and community involvement with 
music. Tri-M members are selected based on their academic and musical achievement as well as on their 
strength of character. Chapters invite qualified students from any organized music ensemble or class in their 
school to join this international music honor society. Chapter members regularly get involved with community- 
service activities and music-enrichment events, nurturing a more cohesive, broad, and unified music program. 

Visual Arts Classic 
Do you enjoy creating a variety of different type of artwork, and solving artistic problems? Visual Arts Classic is 
the team for you! VAC is open to all students interested in art creation and art history. You do not have to be 
in art classes to tryout. Starting in late October, students compete for one of the 12 spots on the team. 
Regional competition is held in March and State competition is in April. See Ms. Rice in the Art Room, if you 
are interested in learning more about VAC. 

Volunteer Program 
Do you want to make a positive difference in someone’s life? Do you have a special talent or interest in 
working with people? Do you want to get involved in making our school and community a better place? If 
your answer to any of these questions is yes, then the LHS Student Volunteer Program is for you. Over 65 
volunteer opportunities are posted in the Volunteer Center annually, so stop by the ACP Center. You can 
check out our website at www.wrps.org or stop by the ACP Center and talk with Mrs. King about available 
opportunities.  Make a difference, get started today! 
 

Yearbook 
The LHS yearbook is a two-trimester class as well as a co-curricular club. If you enjoy 
attending school events, taking pictures, and then seeing those photos appear in a well- 
designed page layout, then this is the perfect opportunity for you! Students in this organization 
interview fellow students and staff members, coordinate meetings, and photos with advisors 
of clubs, write stories, and create pages. Yearbook members must demonstrate accuracy, 

responsibility, and the ability to meet deadlines. Besides gaining experience, students collaborate with 
creative people, have fun, and feel a sense of accomplishment when they see the yearbook in print. If 
interested, contact Mr. Jensen.

http://www.wrps.org/


 
 

 

The Lincoln High School athletic program is an important part of the total extra-curricular program. It provides 
students with an opportunity to develop physical skills and be a part of a team effort. History tells us that 
students who participate in athletic activities are better able to transfer their experience to other activities 
throughout their lives. Participation in these programs provides experiences that are not available in the 
regular school curriculum. Everyone is encouraged to participate in this component of the "fourth curriculum," 
(reading, writing, and computation are the other three). "Raider Pride" in the athletic program is for 
EVERYONE! 

 

While scheduled start dates are listed below, students are encouraged to contact the head coach of the sport 
they are interested in at any time for additional information. 

 

 SPORT   COACH  2023-2024 START DATE

 

FALL 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WINTER 

 
 
 
 
 

 
SPRING 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
OTHER 

Cross Country – Boys 
Cross Country – Girls 
Football 
Golf - Girls 
Soccer - Boys 
Swimming - Girls 
Tennis - Girls 
Volleyball - Girls 

 

Basketball - Boys 
Basketball - Girls 
Gymnastics 
Hockey - Boys 
Hockey – Girls  
Powerlifting 
Swimming - Boys 
Wrestling 

 

Baseball 
Golf - Boys 
Soccer – Girls 
Softball 
Tennis - Boys 
Track - Boys 
Track – Girls 
Lacrosse 

 
Cheerleading 
Dance Team 
Figure Skating 
Athletic Director 
Asst Athletic Director
  

Dan Sullivan          
Dan Sullivan        
Tony Biolo       
Andrew Cook     
Jacob Hintz        
Kristin Felts         
Brian Turner       
Corey Shaffer 

 
Jack Smalley 
Mitch Wolding  
Kylie Barnes 
Pat McDonald 
TBD  
Tony Biolo   
TBD            
Scott Benitz 

 
Bob Gawlitta 
Pat McDonald 
Nate Cleveland 
Isaac Holberg 
Brian Turner 
Tony Biolo 
Matt Peeters  

   Clayton Bentz 
 
    Madelaine Freeberg 

Mackenzie Mattheis 
Kayla Kopaz 
Chris Feidt       
Scout Gerndt 

August 14, 2023 
August 14, 2023 
August 1, 2023 
August 7, 2023 
August 14, 2023 
August 9, 2022 
August 8, 2023 
August 14, 2023 

 
November 13, 2023 
November 6, 2023 
November 6, 2023 
November 6, 2023 
November 6, 2023 
November 13, 2023 
November 13, 2023 
November 13, 2023 

 
March 18, 2024 
March 25, 2024 
March 18, 2024 
March 11, 2024 
March 25, 2024 
March 4, 2024 
March 4, 2024 
March 11, 2024

The athletic program, as well as many other school co-curricular organizations, is governed by the 
Wisconsin Public School's "District Co-Curricular Code of Conduct." Academic eligibility, regulations 
related to the use of alcohol and drugs, conduct expectations, in addition to the state-wide regulations 
applicable to athletics, are a part of this code. Participating students and their parents are expected to 
carefully review and adhere to the contents of the code. Questions regarding the Activities Code can be 
made to the Athletic Director, or members of the administrative team, at any time. 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
WRPS Pupil Nondiscrimination Statement 
The School District of Wisconsin Rapids is committed to equal educational opportunity for all District students. The district 
will not deny any person admission to, participation in, or the benefits of any curricular, extra-curricular, pupil services, 
recreational or other program or activity because of a person’s gender, race, national origin, ancestry, creed, religion, 
pregnancy, marital or parental status, sexual orientation, transgender status, gender identity, or physical, mental, emotional 
or learning disability, or any other characteristic protected under State or Federal civil rights laws. Please review Board 
Policy 411 for additional information. Incidents of discrimination or harassment should be reported to a teacher, 
administrator, supervisor, or other District employee to be addressed or forwarded on to District Compliance Officer Brian 
Oswall. 

 
WRPS Special Statement Regarding Sex Discrimination Under Title IX 
In compliance with the federal Title IX statutes and regulations set forth in Chapter 106 of Title 34 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations, the District does not unlawfully discriminate on the basis of sex in any education program or activity that the 
district operates. Title IX’s requirement not to discriminate in any education program or activity extends to cover, but is not 
limited to, District students, certain admissions processes, and District employment. Inquiries regarding how Title IX and 
the federal Title IX regulations apply to the district may be referred to the District’s Title IX Coordinator (as designated 
below), to the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights at the U.S. Department of Education, or to both.  Please refer to Board 
Policy 411.11 for additional information. WRPS Title IX Coordinator – Brian Oswall. 

As you can tell by the previous listing of clubs and activities, a healthy and challenging series of 
opportunities are available to all students. Involvement in activities provides an opportunity for students to 
learn the value of hard work, as well as the benefit of self-discipline. 

 

Virtually every examination of student success tells us that an active and involved student is more 
successful during his/her high school years, as well as during the rest of their lives. All students are 
encouraged to get involved with these activities. 

 
Many of the activities in the previous listing are governed by the Wisconsin Rapids Public School’s “Co- 
Curricular Code of Conduct.” Expectations for student conduct, minimum academic standing required 
for participation, and guidelines for student behavior are a part of the code. Participating students and 
their parents are expected to review and adhere to the code throughout the school year. Questions 
regarding the code can be addressed to the office at any time. 

Alma Mater 
Oh, Lincoln High, we sing tonight 

The good and pure, the Red and White. 
We’ll follow the banner that follows the right! 

The Red and White of the Rapids. 
Oh, Lincoln, forward! Forever forward! 

Where triumph waits thee, Our Alma Mater! 
Oh, Lincoln forward! Press on to victory! 

Up with the Red and White! 

Lincoln High School 

1801 16th Street South 

Wisconsin Rapids, WI 54494 

715-424-6750 

FAX 715-422-6097 

www.wrps.org 
Facebook: WR Lincoln High School 

Twitter: @LincolnHS_wrps #rapidspride 

Instagram: wr_lincoln_high_school 
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